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Highlights of the Week 

This week at St Anne’s Catholic Primary School…… 

• We celebrated Eurovision coming to Liverpool ……The children had a fantastic time 
performing and watching our very own “St Anne’s got Eurovision” this week. The   
children performed as classes singing past Eurovision entries and even some    
Ukrainian songs. There was singing, dancing and musical accompaniments along the 
way with Year Six and Two acting as our voting public. The winner was… YEAR 
THREE! Congratulations to all our children, you should be very proud.  

• On Wednesday some of our Year 5 and 6 children took part in the Dynamo Cricket 
Festival at Prescot Cricket club they had a wonderful morning. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Some of our Year 5 class started their Bikeability sessions. 

• We welcomed parents/carers of our new reception and nursery children into our 
school community. Thank you to all who were able to attend, it was wonderful to meet 
you all.  

• Years 3 and 4/3 had a visit from PCSO Hazel Deardon who delivered a Hate Crimes 
workshop.  

• Our wonderful Y6 helpers took new parents on a tour and spoke about our school—
you were amazing—thank you. 

• We received the LiveSimply award this week—a big well done to our Religious         
Education Team led by Mrs Williams and our children who took part in sharing         
evidence online. 

Walk to School Week 
 
May is Walk to School Month, we will be celebrating Walk to School Week 
from 22nd-26th May. We would love for our children to walk, cycle or scoot to 
school every day next week. Did you know that children should take part in a 
minimum of 60 minutes physical activity every day? By walking to school, they 
will be well on their way to achieving this before they even reach the school 
gates! We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible walking to school 
next week. 



Weekly message from Mr Anderson 

Our school target is 97% 

Green met the target or 
exceeded, Yellow just    

below , Red below. 

Our overall school     
percentage this week is:  

97.6% 

Weekly Attendance 

Wales – Mrs Henesy 97.7% 

Scotland – Mrs Feeney 97.8% 

Bumblebees – Miss Doran 96.6% 

Dragonflies – Miss Williams 97.1% 

Ladybirds – Miss Frodsham 99.3% 

Year 3 – Miss Weaire 99.3% 

Year 4/3 – Miss Howarth 97.7% 

Year 4 – Mrs Bannister 90.6% 

Year 5 – Mrs Williams 99.3% 

Year 6/5 – Mrs Reale – Smith 98.0% 

Year 6 – Miss Hodgkiss 100% 

Well done to Year 6 who are this weeks attendance winners with 100% 

Which class will get 100% attendance next week? 

Attendance 

Families, 

It has been a busy week at school with meeting our new families for both Reception and 
Nursery classes as well as receiving the Cafod—LiveSimply award. Our children led by Mrs 
Williams and the RE team were fantastic during the assessment. Thanks to all our staff,     
children and governor who welcomed our new families this week, you were all amazing.  

We have also had children out representing our school playing cricket at Prescot Cricket Club 
and they were commended for their amazing attitude—well done. Year 3 also started swimming 
lessons this week. 

Next week, we will be promoting walking to school—so let’s make a conscious decision to walk 
to school every day and see how many of our school community can walk —especially if you live 
close by. 

Saturday is a special day for our Y4 children as they receive the 
Sacrament of the Eucharist. We know what a special moment this 
will be for the families in our school community—have a wonderful 
day. St Anne—pray for us! 

I trust you will all have a lovely weekend and we will see you all on 
Monday. 

Mr L Anderson 

Head Teacher 

We would like to wish Isla A and Evie W from Ladybirds class lots of luck this weekend as they are 
representing Liverpool in the Northwest Regional Trampoline competition. We can’t wait to hear all 

about it. Best of luck girls!  



Awards 

Year Head Teacher’s Award Class Teacher’s Award Sitting Nicely 

6 

Phoebe H 
For wonderful independent    
writing. 

  

Alfie D and 
Noah A 
For wonderful effort and            
enthusiasm in Science. 

  

Sasha H 

6/5 

Isla M 
For her excellent effort and  
attitude towards all elements of 
the curriculum. 

  

Jessica W 
For her consistent effort to        
improve her writing this week. She 
has shown such progress! 

  

 Charlie H 

5 

William K 
For his excellent                      
independent work in Geography 
this week.  

Harry D 
For always giving his best effort in 
all areas of the curriculum.  

Kaia B 

4 

Zack R 
Lucas R 
Leo K 
Annabelle B 
Evelyn B 
For reading 50,000 words     
Reading Plus 
  

Oliver M 
For showing great dedication in all 
lessons. 

Jacob G 

4/3 

Olivia W 
For always being ready,           
respectful and safe. You are a 
wonderful role model to others. 

  

Lily G 
For her hard work and effort in her 
times tables.  

Brody R 

3 

Nancy M 
For trying really hard in all     
lessons.  

  

Frankie W 
For making a conscious effort to 
work hard in class.  

  

Frankie C 

L/B 

All of the Ladybirds Class 
For your excellent effort and 
great attitude to learning all 
week. We are so proud of you all 
and the progress you have made 
this year!  

  

Isla A 
For your amazing work in all areas of 
the curriculum. You have worked 
incredibly hard and we are so 
proud of the progress you have 
made!  

  
Ruby S 
For your fabulous maths work this 
week. You have blown us away you 
superstar!  

  

Ellie B 

D/F 

All of the Dragonflies class 
For being so patient, hardworking 
and sensible this week. You have 
made me the proudest teacher 
Dragonflies! 

  Daniel M 

BB 

  

Clemence B 
For joining in well in lessons and 
always wanting to do her best. 
What a great attitude to      
learning! 

  

Archie D 
For trying hard with phonics and 
spelling. Well done and keep it up! 

Georgie W 



Notices 

Swimming Lessons 

Well done to our Year 3 for their swimming lesson this week. Remaining dates 
are as follows: 

26th May 
16th June 

Children’s University 
 
Save the date: The Children’s University ceremony will take place on 
Tuesday 13th June for Key Stage 2 children in the afternoon 12.30-
15:00pm. Further information regarding tickets and other arrangements 
will be sent nearer the time. 

School Dinners 

On Monday 22nd May, we will be on week 3 of our new school dinner menu, which can 
be viewed on the app or school  website:  

http://stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk/about-us/school-meals-menu/ 

Day Club Year Group Time 

Monday Tennis  LKS2 3-4pm 

Tuesday 
Multi Skills  

Little Growers 

Reception 

KS2 

3-4pm 

3-4pm 

Wednesday 
Cricket 

Choir 

KS1 

St Columbas 

3-4pm 

4-5pm 

Thursday 
Good Grub Club 

Hockey 

KS1, Year 3&4 

Year 4 and 5 

3-4pm 

3-4pm 

Friday Gymnastics KS1 3-4pm 

Extra Curricular Activities  

If your child has signed up for an after school club please make payment via Parentpay.  

PGL Meeting 
There will be a meeting for the parents of children attending PGL on 
Thurs 15th June at 4pm. The meeting will take place on zoom and a      
recording will be shared on Seesaw for anyone unable to make it.    
 

Improving Bus Services - consultation 

The Liverpool City Region Combined Authority, led by 
Mayor Steve Rotheram, has new powers to improve bus 
services by taking greater public control of the network – 
either through an enhanced partnership with bus          
operators or by introducing bus franchising. Before any 
final decision is made, we want to know what the people 
who live and work in the Liverpool City Region think. The consultation is open until Friday 
3rd August. You can find out more and take part at https://www.liverpoolcityregion-ca.gov.uk/
movingbusesforward/ and if you have any questions, let us know by contact-
ing movingbusesforward@liverpoolcityregion-ca.gov.uk. 

https://www.liverpoolcityregion-ca.gov.uk/movingbusesforward/#
https://www.liverpoolcityregion-ca.gov.uk/movingbusesforward/#
mailto:movingbusesforward@liverpoolcityregion-ca.gov.uk


School of Sanctuary Award  
 
We are working towards achieving the School of Sanctuary award for our school. The 
award is about developing an understanding of the plight of asylum seekers and refugees. 
We have a range of activities coming up in school such as with SHARE Knowsley and during 
Refugee Week in June to educate our children about how they can be welcoming and      
helpful towards those less fortunate than ourselves. If you feel you can support our    
learning, please see Miss Doran. 

Refugee Week 

Week beginning 19th June is Refugee Week. Refugee 
Week is a UK-wide programme of arts, cultural and      
educational events and activities that celebrates the  
contribution of refugees to the UK and promotes better 

understanding of why people seek sanctuary. Refugee Week takes place every year across 
the world in the week around World Refugee Day on the 20 June. St Anne’s will be taking 
part in activities throughout the week.  

Our friends @shareknowsley are in need of men’s toiletries for the Refugees in our      
community. If you are able to donate any of the items listed below please leave in the box 
outside the school office or send in with the children. Thank you.  

St Anne’s Catholic Primary School in the Community 

Keep up to date with all the latest going’s on— follow us for the latest news 
about the wonderful things our children do at school! Follow us on Twitter 

@StAnnesKnowsley or on Instagram stannescatholicprimaryschool 



St Anne’s Catholic Primary School in the Parish   

Collective Worship  

Our Collective Worship focus this week was: Thankful 

Our Collective Worship focus next week is: Promises 

 Our RE Topic is: Pentecost/Serving 

Our St Anne’s Catholic Primary School child focus for next 

week  is: Resilience 

 St Anne pray for us and our Parish—St Agnes pray for us.  

Mass times at St Agnes and St Aidan’s Church this weekend 
 

Saturday 20th May 2023: 
5:30pm Mass 

 
Sunday 21st May 2023: 

9:30am Mass 
11:00am Mass 

For Choir 

Event - Mass 
Date - Sunday 21st May 
Venue - St Margaret Mary's RC Church 
Time of arrival - 9:15-9:30am 
Time of mass - 10am 
Time of pick up - 11am approx. 
Attire - School Uniform 
Parents welcome to attend - no need for tickets  

First Holy Communions  
 

Saturday 20th May  
10am and 12.30pm  

at St. Agnes & St Aidan 
Church 

Governor Information 

This week one of our Joint Chair of Governors, Mrs Sianne Usher, joined 
us at our new reception and nursery parents and carers meetings—many 
thanks for this. Both Mrs Usher and Mrs Burrows (our other joint Chair of 
Governors) visit school regularly to touch base with our school and our 
community. An opportunity is now available for a parent governor, as we 
now have a vacancy on the Governing Body. If you are interested in         
becoming a school governor please email the school at 

stanne@knowsley.gov.uk and state an interest. Please read 
the description of this role that will be on 
our school app today.     



Dates for Your Diary 

 What’s On 

May 2023  

Saturday 20th May First Holy Communions at St Agnes Church 10am and 12.30pm 

Sunday 21st May Mass at St Margaret Mary’s RC Church for Choir  

18-25th May Bikeability for Y5  

Friday 26th May Bikeability for Y5 

Friday 26th May  Swimming Year 3 

Friday 26th May School Closes for Half Term @ 3pm. 

June 2023  

Monday 12th June INSET DAY FOR STAFF—NO CHILDREN 

Tuesday 13th June School reopens for Summer Term 2 

Tuesday 13th June Children’s University Ceremony 

Friday 16th June  Swimming Year 3 

19-23rd June Refugee Week  

19-23rd June National School Sports Week  

Tuesday 20th June Sports Day  

Friday 23rd June Swimming Year 3 

26th June—30th June Y6 PGL Residential 

July 2023  

Saturday 15th July  Summer Fair  

Monday 17th July  Y6 Leavers Assembly—1.30pm  

October 2023  

Thursday 12th October  School Portrait Photo book on the app if you want your child to have one 

December 2023  

Saturday 2nd December Christmas Fair 


